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The North West Surrey             

Valuing People Group

Minutes of our April 2021 Meeting.

Chaired by Helen Hunt.

Held online on Monday 

19th April 2021 using 

Zoom video. 

Important subjects we talked about:
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Budget Update and Workplan.

Feedback from previous 

actions.

LeDeR.
Surrey Choiceôs ïChanging 

Days Programme.
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Other important subjects we talked about:

Local Updates. Agenda Planning

Minutes of our meetings and the Learning Disability 

Partnership Board Meetings:

Valuing People Group members 

will be sent minutes of their 

Valuing People Group meetings, 

and also the minutes of The 

Learning Disability Partnership 

Board meetings.

For any further information regarding the minutes of Valuing People 

Groups and The learning Disability Partnership Board , please contact 

the Learning Disability Communication inbox: 

ldcommunications@surreycc.gov.uk

mailto:ldcommunications@surreycc.gov.uk
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The North West Surrey 

Valuing People Group

Helen Hunt explained about the role of the group.

We are a focus group for people with Learning 

Disabilities in the North West of Surrey.

The areas covered by North West Surrey are; 

Runnymede, Woking and Spelthorne boroughs. 

The purpose of this group is to network 

and share information locally. 

We are one of four other Valuing People Groups 

across the County we also have, East Valuing 

People Group, Mid Valuing People Group and 

South West Valuing People Group

Each of the four Local Valuing People groups 

report to the Learning Disability Partnership 

Board Meetings.
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Feedback from 

previous actions. 

Helen Hunt updated us.
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Our only action from the last meeting was for Helen Hunt, Senior 

Commissioning Manager to investigate guidance around the 

suspension of Day Services due to COVID-19 in Surrey County 

Council. 

Helen updated us that Surrey County Council arenôt issuing set 

guidance to Day Service providers. Providers will need to follow the 

relevant Covid regulations/requirements as set out by Government in 

relation to group meetings/activities. These will change over time and 

providers will need to judge whether services can continue, be 

delivered in alternative ways or cease. Providers offer a wide variety of 

day services/activities and it would not be possible to produce 

guidance that covers all scenarios. 
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Partnership Board Updates ï

Budget Update and Workplan. 

Mary Hendrick updated us.

This is about the financial position that 

Surrey County Council were in March.

Mary advised that Steve Hook, Assistant Director 

of Disabilities attended the Learning Disability 

Partnership Board to update us on how the 

Learning Disability and Autism and the Transition 

Teams have developed and how the money is 

being spent. 

In total for Learning Disability and  Autism we 

have a budget of £200 million that we spend on 

learning disability services. This is spent on 3751 

people. 

Spending has reduced as we have been meeting 

with more people and looking at how they want 

to spend their money. We have done more work 

with providers to make sure we understand their 

budgets.
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The Learning Disability and Autism Team have 

been split into two teams ïan East and a West 

Team. This is so that they can dedicate time and 

use staff more efficiently. We now have 90-95% of 

staff in post.
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More detailed information about the Budget Update and the Teams 

performance.

Some slides about the Budget Update have been sent round with the 

minutes. If you require a copy of these slides, please email: 

ldcommunications@surreycc.gov.uk
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The Team have been working to promote 

independence and wellbeing. They have been working 

in a more strength based way - meeting with people 

and talking to them about what they need and what 

theyôre good at to make sure they are more engaged.  

We will be holding a session on what strength based 

means soon.

We are working with providers to create new 

independent living services and developing more 

Shared Lives services.

There was a backlog of reviews, however now that the 

team are well staffed the team are working hard to 

reduce this. We looked in April and the team have 

achieved 56% of their reviews ïthe team have met 

their targets and above.

The Team will be reviewing more people and this will 

lead to improved outcomes for people by providing the 

right care and support. 

The Team had a target to help people move from 

residential care, as there were not as many 

options a few years ago to offer different support. 

In October 2019 there were 987 people in 

residential services. In February 2021 there were 

917 people in residential services.

mailto:ldcommunications@surreycc.gov.uk
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More detailed information about the Budget Update and the 

challenges we faced and the next steps.

Some slides about the Budget Update have been sent round with the 

minutes. If you require a copy of these slides, please email: 

ldcommunications@surreycc.gov.uk
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The pandemic has made it harder to support people 

independently as we did not want people to move 

unless it was safe to do so.

We are making big changes whilst also developing a 

new team with a lot of new staff.

We need ongoing funding to do all the extra work we 

need to do, such as more reviews and developing new 

types of services.

We are working more closely with health services on 

Transforming Care, and also working closely with 

Community Teams for People with a Learning Disability 

to make sure more teams are connected.

Our next steps are to make sure people are staying on targets. 

Andrea Green, Senior Manager is developing the workforce 

and making sure staff training is up to date.

Developing Occupational Therapy services to allow people to 

be more independent. 

Develop Reablement Services to support people to be more 

independent again and help people get back on their feet.

Reviewing peoples support plans to make sure we have 

listened and that they have the right support to be as 

independent as possible and that we are learning from services 

that work well. 

mailto:ldcommunications@surreycc.gov.uk
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More detailed information about the combined budget for 2021-

2022 and workstreams.
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Some slides about the Budget Update and Workstreams have been sent 

round with the minutes. If you require a copy of these slides, please 

email: ldcommunications@surreycc.gov.uk

Our net budget is £187 million and we need to save £6 

million. Therefore we need to look at how to do this 

and spend within our means. 

Some of the areas we will be working on next year to 

help with savings are; developing day services, our 

new transport policy, looking at people that want to 

move from residential care to supported living, and 

looking at Continuing Health Care ensuring people who 

have health needs have the right funding and support. 

We have twelve workstreams that we have developed 

and we will update the Partnership Board on progress 

throughout the year.

There will be a focus on quality assurance in each 

workstream. 

For each workstream we will report on:

Å What work is happening 

Å Who is working on the workstream

Å Goals, progress and challenges 

Å Red, amber, green ratings

mailto:ldcommunications@surreycc.gov.uk
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Questions and Answers about the Budget Update and 

Workstreams. 
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Q1 ïCarinder asked when residential settings and respite 

are going to be open again? 

Mary advised that residential settings where people live are 

already open. We are looking at short breaks and when 

people go for a break to make sure services that are needed 

are opening. There is a workstream about short breaks to 

make sure that services are opening safely and look at what 

different things people have been doing during the pandemic 

and how to continue using this and developing on this. We will 

be updating on this at the next Valuing People Group 

Meetings. 

Carinder/Mary to meet outside the meeting to look at 

specific services.

If you have any further questions please contact: 

ldcommunications@surreycc.gov.uk

mailto:ldcommunications@surreycc.gov.uk


Page 10

LeDeR

Lynne Ramnanasingh updated us on what LeDeR is and the learning from 

the LeDeR reports. 

LeDeR means learning from life and death reviews for people with 

a learning disability and / or autism. 

The LeDeR now includes people with autism who 

do not have a learning disability.

LeDeR is trying to improve the care and medical 

treatment of people with Learning Disabilities and 

people with Autism.

It is also trying to help reduce early deaths of 

people with a Learning Disability and people with 

Autism.
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The LeDeR programme has been around for 

about four years, it took a long time to build the 

programme up due to lack of resources.

The reason the team review the deaths is because 

there have been reports in the past stating that 

people with a learning disability do not receive 

equal care to people without a learning disability. 

They do the reviews in order to look at what 

worked well and what needs to be improved to 

make sure everyone can access equal care and 

support from services. By changing and improving 

services the teams aim is to reduce early deaths 

of people with a learning disability and/or autism. 
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More detailed information about the LeDeR Programme.

Some slides about the LeDeR programme have been sent round with 

the minutes. If you require a copy of these slides, please email: 

ldcommunications@surreycc.gov.uk
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When someone dies, the LeDeR Team will be notified 

by Surrey and someone from the LeDeR team will 

review their care. They will do this by talking to the 

persons families, care providers, GP notes, Hospital 

records and people who knew them well so they can 

find out what they liked/didnôt like and what support 

they needed. 

The team are trying to work with Surrey Care Records 

which is information technology to make sure computer 

systems and services talk to each other better for 

example if you checked into a hospital appointment 

and you required some extra time for your 

appointment, other services would be able to see this 

and would be able to accommodate and make these 

changes in advance.

The team are currently writing an annual                  

report and would like to come back to a future 

Valuing People Group Meeting to advise on 

the findings.

The team would like to involve people with a learning 

disability and/or autism to make sure everyone's voice 

is being heard. If you are interested in working with the 

programme please contact Lynne as they are hoping to 

organise a group. 

Lynne also asked everyone to think about the best way 

the team can get information/their findings out to 

everyone e.g. via email, a newsletter. Please feedback 

to Lynne with any ideas.

mailto:ldcommunications@surreycc.gov.uk
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Questions and Answers about the LeDeR Programme.

Page 12

Q1 ïCarinder asked how this programme would work 

within the community? Carinder suggested that Lynne 

attends the Surrey People Group Meetings to talk about 

the programme and raise awareness.

Lynne explained that this is a national programme, the 

national report is in easy-read which will be shared. Lynne 

agreed and advised that she would like to attend the Surrey 

Peopleôs Group.

Stephanie advised that Surrey Peopleôs Group does a piece 

of work called Peer Health Champion Programme, this aligns 

with annual health checks and screenings.

Stephanie Brophy, Active Prospects/Co Production 

Manager of Surrey Peopleôs Group to get into contact 

with Lynne about attending a meeting.
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Questions and Answers about the LeDeR Programme.
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Q2 ïMary Hendrick asked what feedback the programme 

has had from the families from the work that has been done 

so far? When referrals are made to the service are they made 

to just one service or particular services?

Lynne explained that every death of a person with Learning 

Disability and/or Autism gets reported to the programme, the 

notifications can come from family members, hospitals, GP's etc. 

It is a sensitive subject when people have passed away and it is 

not always the best time to contact families. We are led by family 

services by the amount of involvement, some families ask us to 

come back in six months. Any families that have been involved in 

the reviews have always had a positive experience, as although it 

is difficult they are keen to make sure people in the future get 

good experiences from health services.

LeDeR is not just about the reactive services it is about having a 

proactive approach to services e.g. the programme is currently 

working closely with Annual Health Checks as the 2019 report 

said that people who did not have Annual Health Checks did not 

have as good as a experience with health services and 

experienced more challenges. This is something we recognised 

so are trying to increase the amount of health checks offered to 

people.

The team are also working towards helping people understand 

what screening is available to them, what age you can get it etc.

Lynne to come back to a future Valuing People 

Group Meeting to discuss the annual report.

Please get in touch with Lynne for any feedback and / or 

comments.
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Surrey Choices ïChanging  

Days Programme 

Dexter James updated us on Surrey Choicesô Changing Days 

Programme and how they are working with customers.

The Changing Days Programme focuses on working together 

with Surrey Choicesô Customers. 

Surrey Choices are working with óexperts by experienceô. It is important 

to Surrey Choices that they listen to what matters to people and work 

together with the people they support to create opportunities. Experts 

by experience is a great way to get customers ideas and help Surrey 

Choices provide services that people want and need.

Surrey Choices hold several groups and meetings such as; 

Positive Choices Meetings once a month. Positive Choices 

meetings bring together groups of people from different 

services across Surrey Choices to discuss different themes 

and gives customers a chance to feedback of what's 

happening in the local area.

They also hold Speaking Up Groups, these are only open to 

Surrey Choices Customers these which take place all over 

Surrey which give people a chance to discuss local topics 

that matter to them. This group has also given their views 

and contributed to consultations and issues that are 

happening in Surrey. Surrey Choicesô customers also attend 

external meetings like the Valuing People Groups, Surrey 

Peopleôs Group and Partnership Boards.
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More detailed information about Surrey Choices new core values.

Some slides about the Changing Days Programme have been sent 

round with the minutes. If you require a copy of these slides, please 

email: ldcommunications@surreycc.gov.uk
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Surrey Choices also wanted people to be involved in reviewing 

their Core Values to make sure that they were meaningful. 

Therefore they talked to their customers about what core values 

are and why they are needed at Surrey Choices. 

Core Values are to show the way in which Surrey Choices 

provide support and how they act and work together. Below are 

the new core values that Surrey Choices made with the 

feedback from customers.

mailto:ldcommunications@surreycc.gov.uk
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Questions and Answers about Surrey Choicesô Changing 

Days Programme.
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Q1 ïMary Hendrick noted that it was good to see people 

working closely together about what is important to 

individuals support. There seems to be lots of changes 

happening to the service, do you know when things are 

opening up?

Stacy explained that some services have opened up already 

and are open to people that are in crisis or live at home and 

need the support in buildings. A lot of people have been 

having support in the community. Stacy advised that she was 

unsure when everything was opening up fully.

Dexter to send Imogen the information on the 

Speaking Up Groups so that we can promote.

Q2 ïHelen Hunt asked when the meetings moved from 

face to face onto Zoom, how did you feel people reacted 

e.g. was there more participants or less?

Dexter advised that he planned ahead, producing easy read 

agendas, ensuring the meetings would be engaging enough. 

Dexter feels the use of zoom has made the meetings more 

inclusive. 

Stacy added that for some people it has been easier to attend 

these meetings online as before people would have to travel. 

The numbers of attendees have gone up. Surrey Choices 

have also got a digitizer project to support people who cannot 

get online.
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Any Other Business -

Local Updates 

Learning Disability and Autism Locality Team 

Melanie Hawkins, Social Care Development Coordinator advised 

that she works in Runnymede her role is a link between social work 

and services available in the north west. Melanie updated that lots 

of professionals are visiting more places, with testing ïso things 

feel as though they are running more smoothly again.

Jane Wilkins, Social Care Development Coordinator advised that 

her role is like Melanieôs, but Jane works in the West LD Team. 

They are focusing on finding suitable services for people with a 

Learning Disability and Autism. As for Day Services, things are 

starting to open up again. They are also looking at the community 

side, but this has been put on hold due to COVID-19.
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County Care 

Mirium Llloyd advised that they have reopened community support 

services at the beginning of April coupled with lateral flow testing. We 

have got families testing twice a week which is helping with opening. 

Where services were all online, they are now trying to meet in person 

where possible, however they are keeping some meetings virtual such 

as the evening and lunchtime services. 

They are taking all the necessary procedures e.g., cleaning,  

temperature checks and have sent a letter out to parents making them 

aware of these changes. Mirium advised that they are now waiting for 

other community services to open so that they can start back up again 

with social groups that people where accessing.
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Surrey Peopleôs Group 

Stephanie Brophy, Co Production Manager for Active Prospects 

advised that Active Prospects offer a wide range of support to people 

with a Learning Disability and Autism throughout Surrey and Sussex. 

Stephanie advised that they have the Proactive Community Meetings 

and then the Surrey People Group Meetings. The Surrey People 

Group meetings are co produced with Surrey County Council. 

Surrey Peopleôs Group is open to everyone in Surrey who has a 

Learning Disability and / or Autism or an acquired brain injury. A few 

things that we have been involved in are; Money Mentoring 

workshops with Barclays Bank, Research Campaign with NHS 

England around COVID-19 and we are also looking to do a podcast 

around positive health and wellbeing. Another initiative is a campaign 

being facilitated by Surrey County Council is looking at how people 

can become peer health champions and this is based on feedback 

and findings in Surreyôs peopleôs experience through the pandemic. 

The delivery framework will be co designed by people with lived 

experience with a Learning Disability and/or Autism or an acquired 

brain injury. The idea is creating some training materials so people 

can learn more about health and wellbeing and go on to train others. 

This training is open to anyone in Surrey. You will get a certificate 

upon completion. 

The flyer for the Surrey Peopleôs Group and the Peer  Health 

Champion Training has been attached with the minutes.

If you are interested in any of the Surrey Peopleôs Group or the Peer 

Champion Training, please email Stephanie or Imogen. 
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AOB

Learning Disability Week

Imogen Osborne, Engagement and Partnership Board Officer 

updated us about Learning Disability Week which is taking place 

on Monday 14th June - Sunday 20th June.

This year the celebration is focused on the creativity! 

We are busy preparing for the event, and are keen to connect 

with as many people as possible. Please get in touch with 

Imogen Osborne and let us know your plans and any groups 

which we can link up with and also promote. It is a really 

important week and we want to make sure we can all celebrate 

together in the best way possible.

Please email: imogen.osborne@surreycc.gov.uk
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Healthwatch Surrey

Are you a carer? Was your loved one discharged from hospital during 

the past year? How did the discharge process go?  Healthwatch want 

to hear YOUR experiences to help Surrey County Council and the 

NHS in Surrey improve, so that carers are properly involved and get 

the best support. Can you help? 

Please complete this survey. (Open until 31st May 2021) 

(To request a paper copy, please call 0303 040 1234 option 1, text 

07592 787 533 or email CSAdmin@actionforcarers.org.uk.) 

mailto:imogen.osborne@surreycc.gov.uk
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CarerDischarge
mailto:CSAdmin@actionforcarers.org.uk

